GLENBOIG PRIMARY SCHOOL PARENT COUNCIL MEETING

MINUTES OF MEETING – Monday, 19 March 2018
Present:
Kirsteen McDonald


- Chairperson


Angela Kiernan



- Vice Chairperson
Donna Swanson



- Secretary

Tracey Anderson


- Parent Member



Katrina Taylor



- Parent Member

Cat Calvert



- Adviser to Parent Council



Helen Macindoe


- Visitor
Welcome:  Kirsteen McDonald opened the meeting and welcomed everyone.
Apologies: Rev. Slater, Helen McLaughlin, Lesley Britton, Claire Kilfedder, Bernadette Sinclair


Minutes of Previous Meeting: Accepted. Tracey Anderson proposed and Angela Kiernan seconded. 
Matters Arising: Kirsteen McDonald asked if teaching staff absences remained the same could Elizabeth McAlonan be brought back? P.3/4 teacher is a long term absence and is covered by a supply teacher for 3 days and Head Teacher for 2 days. There is no supply cover. Kirsteen has approached councillors. North Lanarkshire Council was being inspected and teaching staff was not a priority. Head Teacher said she would contact her Educational Officer about the Depute post Elizabeth was covering.
Correspondence: None
Head Teacher:  We have had a very busy 6 weeks since last Parent Council meeting. We have had art, board games, choir and judo after school/lunchtime clubs.
P3/4 and P4/5 have had badminton tuition from David Johnston. Next term we hope to turn this into an after school club on a Friday.

Members of the community have visited P2/3 for their topic ‘When Gran was a girl’

Fairtrade assembly was a huge success, the children and Miss Lawson worked very hard on it.

P1/2 and P2/3 have been on trips to Deep Sea World and Summerlee respectively.

P6/7 are being trained as Junior Sports Leaders by our Active Schools co-ordinator. They will use this training to organise activities in the playground at lunchtimes.

Little Mix Magic was a super night and raised enough to take the children to their total to get to Belfast. 

Upcoming events are:

Friday, 23 3.18 Daffodil tea for P1/2, P2/3 and P3/4

Open evenings and afternoons for P1/2, P2/3, P6/7

Easter Service led by P4/5 with a special performance by P3/4.

Hopefully Parent Council will be able to help with teas and coffees at Daffodil tea and the Easter service.

Mrs Wright leaves us on 29th March to have her baby. She will be replaced by Mr Stephen O’Neill. Head Teacher remains in class with P3/4 Mondays and Tuesdays.

PEF:

Our PEF Fund has been fully spent this year. We have had a PT and some additionality in staffing to release the acting PT from class. We have also had training in maths and writing and are using this, along with investment in resources to close the attainment gap in maths and writing. Our findings will be published as part of our School Improvement Report (SIP).

Through the maths training we have observed some gaps in basic number operations and so, using an assessment, we have grouped the school and are putting a short, focus on areas that children require support. We will re assess after a period of time and will then determine next steps.

We must now look to plan for next year’s PEF. We have been given £20,520.

Some ideas the staff have discussed are:

Sleep training

Tree of Knowledge

Focusing on how we give feedback to children

Self-regulation

Offering clubs run by professionals

Continue PT role

We would invite parent council to give feedback and will also have a survey for parents at parents’ night.

Staff Report: None. Helen Macindoe said P.1/2’s homework tasks have been amazing.
Treasurers Report: Kirsteen McDonald said the balance to date was £1469.98. Still to buy Easter Eggs. Ladies’ Night 27 April will be £5 per ticket, bring own bottle and nibbles. Kirsteen asked about having another ‘dress down day’. Cat said she was having one on last day of term, Thursday, 29 March. Parents will be asked to send in a raffle prize instead of paying £1.
Parent Report: Kirsteen asked about classes for next year. Cat said this was still to be decided.
Co-opted Report: Kirsteen gave Teresa Aitken’s report. Life Centre now has part funding to take it forward.
A.O.C.B: 
Chaplain - Cat said Rev. Dave Slater remains as chaplain to the school but Jonathon Godfrey will now share as joint chaplain.
Heartstart – Donna Swanson offered to run a Heartstart Awareness twilight session for pupils and parents.

Date of next meeting:  Monday, 30th April 2018 at 6.45pm.
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